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March 22nd,2024 
 

MEDIA RELEASE 

 

Firearm and Ammunition Seized in South Western 
Division  

 

 

Officers of the South Western Division Task Force (SWDTF) have 

seized a firearm and ammunition during Operation Safe Street 

earlier today. 

 

During the exercise conducted between the hours of 4am and 

8am, officers received intelligence information and proceeded to 

Los Iros Junction, Los Iros, where a search was conducted of an 

unfenced scrap yard, there officers found a GLOCK 19 and 17 

rounds of 9 mm ammunition on top of some steel pipes.  

 

WPC Vesprey took possession the find and took same to the 

Fyzabad Police Station.  

 

The exercise was coordinated by Snr Supt Remy, Asp Simon, 

Inspector Prescott and supervised by Sgt Leotaud, and included 

a party of officers from the SWDTF.  

 

Enquiries are ongoing  
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